MINUTES OF MEETING REMINGTON COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DISTRICT

The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Remington Community Development District was held on Tuesday, **February 25, 2025** at 6:00 p.m. at the Remington Recreation Center, 2651 Remington Boulevard, Kissimmee, Florida.

Present and constituting a quorum:

Kenneth Soukup *by phone* Chairman Pam Zaresk Vice Chair

Tim Mehrlich Assistant Secretary
David Jaisingh Assistant Secretary

Also present:

Jason ShoweDistrict ManagerScott Clark by phoneDistrict Counsel

Pete Glasscock HWA

Alan Scheerer Field Manager

Jill Cardwell DSI Security Services
Hillary Mason by phone DSI Security Services

Residents

FIRST ORDER OF BUSINESS

Ms. Zaresk called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. and Mr. Showe called the roll. All Supervisors were present in with the exception of Mr. Soukup, who was available via phone and Mr. Brown who was not present.

Roll Call

SECOND ORDER OF BUSINESS Modifications to Agenda

Ms. Zaresk: Any there any modifications to the agenda?

Mr. Showe: We have none.

THIRD ORDER OF BUSINESS

Security Report from DSI Security Services

Ms. Zaresk: Next is the Security Report.

Ms. Cardwell: For this past month, we had total guests of 4,216 and 18,671 residents, for a total of 22,887. The Partin Settlement Road gate had a total of 16,458, with 2,886 guests and 13,602 residents. The E. Lakeshore Boulevard gate had a total of 6,099, with 1,330 guests and 5,069 residents. As I told them earlier, next month I will have all of the violations.

Ms. Zaresk: Okay. There is nothing else this month to report?

Mr. Showe: Just from the things we've seen, we've had an increase in violations due to the new policies. I think there was a tow this month, at least one that I recall. We've seen a little more activity, but I think that's natural with the policy change.

Ms. Cardwell: Well, the first week was really good.

Mr. Showe: Yeah.

Ns, Cardwell: Everybody behaved themselves. People were scared at first and now they've relaxed.

Mr. Mehrlich: How's the calling in thing doing?

Mr. Showe: The email thing seems to be doing pretty well. We're checking them as they come in and reaching out to folks who don't qualify. Today we had one resident say that their car was in an accident and it could not be moved. So, I emailed them back immediately and said, "You're not permitted to park in the street. It's a resident vehicle. Per our policy, it's not allowed." So, we've been following up with those that aren't in violation, but other than that, I think it's working out well. So far, no one that had submitted online, had received a ticket.

Mr. Mehrlich: For the Super Bowl, I did the party thing because people were coming in.

Mr. Showe: That's kind of what we're having to teach people, which is if you want to have a party, just put in, "Party/various." We might look in the future to make some changes to the system, but we kind of really want to put it through the paces first.

Ms. Zaresk: Is that still on the drop-down menu?

Mr. Showe: There's a button you push that says, "Party." You don't have to put in each vehicle individually. You can just put in that you will have various vehicles and security knows that you are having a party.

Mr. Mehrlich: Yeah, I put in my son's vehicle and then I hit, "Party." I didn't put any more after that. You can find the party pretty easily.

Mr. Showe: Yeah, so far it's working pretty well. Again, any feedback we get from residents, we're monitoring it. Again, we might make some slight adjustments to the format of how you input it, but I think so far the system seems to be working pretty well.

Ms. O'Dell: I know a few people have been having some problems.

Ms. Zaresk: Anything else from your perspective? Any other questions for security? Hearing none,

FOURTH ORDER OF BUSINESS

Public Comment Period

Ms. Zaresk: That brings us to the Public Comment Period? Please state your name and address for the record.

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): My name is Ms. Kathryn O'Dell and I live 193 Harwood Circle in Remington. There's actually one main reason that I'm here, but I have a couple of things questions, too. It's funny that you brought up the traffic issue, as some people are sitting in traffic for two hours. I can't fathom being your position, as when I got to one of the gates at Remington, the right side that goes up automatically, if you have a barcode or clicker to open it, something happened. Some nutcase drove through there, took it out and they have cones, to force everybody to go through the guard gate side. For people who paid for a barcode, which I did years ago and people who have the clicker, which I also have, are they going to go and sit on that side and wait at the guard gate in a line of traffic? I was literally seeing where that line of traffic was backed up on the Partin Settlement Road side.

Mr. Mehrlich: Well, they have construction, but if a line starts, they're allowed to just let people go straight through.

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): Well, they don't.

Mr. Mehrlich: These guys can correct me, but that is the policy.

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): Well, then the people who work the guard gate, need to be informed. I am not going to sit there. I can show you my tax bill.

Mr. Mehrlich: We can have them follow the policy.

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): Please, because I'm not going to sit there and wait in that line of traffic. I will get out and move those cones, because Remington is an open

access road. It is not a public road. Legally, they can't stop somebody. I know it's a deterrent, but it's not real and I'm not going to sit there and wait in a line of traffic.

Ms. Zaresk: How often does this happen, Kathy?

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): Quite a bit. I'm going back a few years.

Ms. Zaresk: I thought this was something that you're talking about right now.

Mr. Scheerer: It just recently happened, where that gate was out of service.

Ms. Zaresk: That's what I'm trying to guess.

Mr. Scheerer: The policy is, you cone off the lane and direct everybody through the visitor lane. As Supervisor Mehrlich stated, security does have discretion to open the gate lane to allow traffic to move on. This is not an everyday problem, but it does happen. We do not recommend getting out of your vehicle, because of the gate line and moving the cones. The cones are there as a safety deterrent. I understand it's frustrating, but things do happen. The gates are mechanical. If it gets hit or something like that, they're just doing their job to make sure everybody is safe.

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): It's been off and on. It's sporadic. It's whenever that side breaks. But my husband had extreme breathing problems. His lungs were shot and that's why I got out. I can't even tell you what I used to go through, because I was on pins and needles all of the time. If I got stuck in that line of traffic or wait until the first time a paramedic or any rescue or police has to get through, they're going to be forced to go in where the cones are.

Mr. Scheerer: That won't happen with fire rescue. That's never happened. We just let them in.

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): You let them in. Okay.

Mr. Scheerer: We don't deter fire, rescue or any lifesaving companies that come through here, such as law enforcement. So, we got your message on that.

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): Oh, I'm over the edge, because there's just no reason. If I had sat in the kind of traffic that you folks are talking about, I would have been here more. The guards had the nerve to scream back at me. I'm not using foul language, but I'm ticked off and I have a right to be. I pay and everybody does, who lives here. Over half of my tax bill are for CDD fees. The CDD is part of the county. Correct.

Mr. Showe: We are a separate governmental entity. We are not under the county.

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): You are not part of the county facility.

Mr. Showe: No.

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): Okay, so who is in charge of the easement grass between the sidewalk and the street?

Mr. Scheerer: Along Remington Boulevard, anywhere not in front of a home is the responsibility of the CDD. But we've had this conversation with you before in the past with your tree.

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): Right, but this is something else.

Mr. Scheerer: The sidewalk and the curb are the responsibility of the individual homeowner. We do not maintain it.

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): I was actually going to bring up something entirely different.

Ms. Zaresk: Okay. We're going to limit comments now to 3 minutes, so that everybody has a chance to speak.

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): The other issue is, when they came through trimming the trees, that they charged me for, they left all of hardwood lopsided. How do you go and trim one side of a tree? Do you realize that if those trees came down on people's properties or homes during a storm, who is really responsible? You don't trim a tree like that. That's one issue. That should not happen again. It cannot happen again.

Mr. Scheerer: The Board is not trimming trees for the residents any more.

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): Oh, okay.

Mr. Scheerer: It is the resident's responsibility to trim the trees.

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): Mine is taken down, not taken out. The other issue is, what is going on with the property in front of the home, where the CDD owns that easement.

Mr. Showe: We don't maintain it.

Mr. Scheerer: We don't maintain it.

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): Okay, you don't maintain it, but if something's not right, would you not...

Mr. Showe: That is private property that's required to be maintained by the homeowner.

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): Yes, because on Harwood Circle, the county trash truck took out the tree. I have pictures of it.

Mr. Showe: I saw it. I was here when the accident happened.

Mr. Showe: The homeowner should contact the county and have them take care of it.

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): Well, the county hasn't done it, so do you have any suggestions? I don't care. I'll call the county. The homeowners shouldn't have to deal with it. The county did it. They took the tree out.

Mr. Showe: Whoever caused the accident, should be the party that is responsible.

Mr. Scheerer: They should be contacting Waste Management, because it was a Waste Management truck that damaged the tree.

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): I know. I saw it that day and it's still not right.

Mr. Scheerer: Again, that would have to be between the HOW, Waste Management, the county and the homeowner.

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): The HOA?

Mr. Scheerer: I would imagine. It's a private property issue and not a CDD issue.

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): A lot of people don't know the difference between the CDD and HOA. Well, I do.

Ms. Zaresk: I'm sorry that they don't. Okay.

Resident (Tina Hedrick, 2585 Brookstone Drive): My issue is not important. So. I'm going to excuse myself from this. I'm just having an issue with the App, which I have talked to her plenty of times about, with uploading the registration. I called and I was told to check my settings or upgrade my phone, but I have other phones. I'll figure it out. It's totally alright.

Mr. Showe: I figured out that you can email it to yourself. When you email it, especially from an iPhone, that's when you can reduce the size.

Resident (Tina Hedrick, 2585 Brookstone Drive): Okay.

Mr. Showe: Reduce it to small or medium. Then you can upload it from your computer, into that same portal.

Resident (Tina Hedrick, 2585 Brookstone Drive): Okay. I put my license plate in, but you have to upload the registration.

Mr. Mehrlich: I had the same problem. I don't know what I did, but I reduced the size of the picture and uploaded it.

Resident (Tina Hedrick, 2585 Brookstone Drive): Okay, I'll try that. Thank you.

Mr. Showe: Perfect.

Ms. Zaresk: You're welcome.

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): Same if you have a parking issue, which I rarely have, you need to do it online. What about if some nutcase comes and parks on the easement. There's traffic and the paramedics, can't even get through, because there is illegal parking. Can we still call? What do we do?

Ms. Zaresk: You don't call the gate.

Mr. Scheerer: There is a phone number that you can leave messages on.

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): Okay.

Mr. Scheerer: If you have an issue with emergency service vehicles getting through, then call the Sheriff's non-emergency number.

Mr. Showe: If access is impeded, that's a law enforcement issue that they can address.

Resident (Kathryn O'Dell, 193 Harwood Circle): I've had to go around cars backing in my garage.

Ms. Zaresk: Okay, thank you. We will close the Public Comment Period.

FIFTH ORDER OF BUSINESS

Approval of Minutes of the January 28, 2025, Board of Supervisors Meeting

Ms. Zaresk: That brings us to the approval of the minutes.

Mr. Showe: The minutes are included with your agenda package. We can take any corrections or changes or a motion to approve.

On MOTION by Mr. Mehrlich seconded by Mr. Jaisingh with all in favor the Minutes of the January 28, 2025 Board of Supervisors Meeting were approved as presented.

SIXTH ORDER OF BUSINESS

Staff Reports

A. Attorney

Ms. Zaresk: Staff Reports.

Mr. Showe: We'll start with you, Scott. Are there any updates?

Mr. Clark. I have a couple of quick updates. I was able to verify from Osceola County, that they had finally closed the traffic light easement. Jason verified for me that the CDD received the money, I guess about a week ago. So, we managed to finish that. Secondly, I told the Board at the last meeting, we had been served with a Writ of Garnishment and I filed an objection to it. After

the meeting, the party who filed a writ, admitted that they did so wrongly and withdrew it. Today I received the check for my attorney's fees and I'll be forwarding that to Jason's office. Other than that, that's all I have, unless there are any questions for me.

Mr. Mehrlich: Not me.

Ms. Zaresk: Thanks, Scott.

Mr. Mehrlich: Thank you, Scott.

Mr. Clark: Okay. Thank you.

B. Engineer

Mr. Show: Pete?

Mr. Glasscock: I don't have anything to bring to you guys, but if you have any questions, I'll be glad to answer them.

Ms. Zaresk: I do.

Mr. Glasscock: Okay.

Ms. Zaresk: There is a pothole prior to leaving on E. Lakeshore Boulevard.

Mr. Scheerer: I saw it.

Ms. Zaresk: That's getting bigger by the day.

Mr. Glasscock: The square one, right?

Mr. Scheerer: Yeah. I did see one on E Lakeshore Boulevard, just past the last speed bump, by the storm inlet.

Mr. Glasscock: As soon as you go to the last speed bump. It will probably be dark when I leave here, but I'll take a look at it tomorrow. There is like a little sinkhole or something there.

Mr. Scheerer: It's between two storm drains. There may be something underneath.

Mr. Glasscock: We probably should get a TV just to take a peek at it.

Ms. Zaresk: Okay. Anything else? Hearing none,

C. District Manager's Report

i. Approval of Check Register

Mr. Showe: That brings us to the District Manager's Report. The first item that we have, is the approval of your Check Register. In the General Fund, we have Checks #7494 through #7510, Check #138 from the Capital Reserve Fund and January payroll, for a grand total of \$1,103,897.72. Just as a note, we did transfer \$1 million that you had in cash, to the State Board

of Administration (SBA) account, to help you guys get some additional interest throughout the year. So, we'll be periodically moving money back and forth, just to try to maximize some interest. But that's why that Check Register seems really high this month. It is basically writing a check to yourself. So, it just kind of inflates that. Other than that, the summary is there. Alan and I can answer any questions or we can take a motion to approve.

On MOTION by Mr. Jaisingh seconded by Mr. Mehrlich with all in favor the January 22, 2025 through February 17, 2025 Check Register in the amount of \$1,103,897.72 was approved.

ii. Balance Sheet and Income Statement

Mr. Showe: Behind that is your Balance Sheet and Income Statement. No action is required by the Board. It reflects the amount in the SBA account. You are performing better than budget to actuals, so you're in great shape there. You are 98% collected on your assessments. Overall, you're in great shape financially.

iii. Presentation of OCSO Reports

Mr. Showe: We have your Osceola County Sheriff's Office Reports.

D. Field Manager's Report

Mr. Showe: Alan can go through his Field Manager's Report.

Mr. Scheerer: Real quick, the Amenity Center is in good shape. For the Fitness Center, we had a report from security a few days ago, because the treadmill was not working right. It looks like the belt that goes from the motor to the tread itself, is broken. Fitness Services came out on Monday and got that back up and running. So, the treadmill is working now. The pool is in good shape. We are gearing up for Spring Break. I don't know how many users we'll get, but we're staying on top of everything at the pool. Handicap lifts are working well. At the last meeting, I reported that one of the brackets was broken on the camera coming in from Partin Settlement. That has since been repaired. All of the cameras are working. We went ahead and cleaned all of the AC filters each week, checked all of the gates and made sure the remote access to all of the camera systems were working. As of today, they all are working. I check them every Friday when I'm out here. The lakes are in good shape. You probably noticed that there is a big landscape mess going on down there at Harwood and Hawks Nest in Westmoreland right now.

Mr. Mehrlich: It looks good.

Mr. Scheerer: They are planting some Holly trees in the median. There are still some more modifications to do in some of the larger areas where we have annuals. That bed will be changed a little bit and then some new sod will be going in. They wanted to go down to Parkland Square, but I think we should finish all of the communities that were in Phase 1, which I believe is Westmoreland and Strathmore. I'm not sure if Knightsbridge was done next and then Phase 2, but I'm going have John start laying everything out for Waters Edge and Strathmore. Those will be the next ones.

Mr. Jaisingh: In Waters Edge, right where we took out the trees, are they going to put something in between some hedges?

Mr. Scheerer: Where?

Mr. Jaisingh: Waters Edge, across from Westmoreland.

Mr. Scheerer: Are you talking about for Ms. Patrick?

Mr. Jaisingh: Yeah.

Mr. Scheerer: We aren't focused on that right now. What we're focused on, are all of the entry monuments. The direction we received from the Board, is they want to see all of the entry monuments taken care of. What you're seeing there, is about \$25,000 worth of work, which is actually a lot less than I thought it was going to be. So, we can continue to spread it out and get through all of the neighborhoods. The Viburnum hedge that's over by Ms. Patrick's house, Jason and I were looking at it. It's actually growing in nicely. But we can treat it more as a screen, as opposed to trying to add something to it.

Mr. Jaisingh: Right, because just one section is missing something. I was going to suggest that we should put a couple in there.

Mr. Scheerer: Well, the problem is, we can put something in it, but...

Mr. Showe: What's missing is where we took the tree out.

Mr. Scheerer: So, we'll figure something out. I may have to check with Ms. Patrick to see if she's interested. We wouldn't want to put any more trees in, judging by all of the comments and concerns that we received. Something that'll grow quick. Viburnum grows quickly. We'll just have to try to buy a bigger Viburnum. We're going to monitor all of that. Obviously, we had a lot of rain, so it's real wet over there right now and we'll get them to clean up all of the curb work. Pressure washing of the common areas that we had in our contract, is complete, but we do have

some excess funds in there, so I may bring them back to try to clean up some more on Knightsbridge. Then if REW can't get it done quite right around the medians, when we're done, we'll get those addressed as well. I know we have money for Lakeshore. I received an email from Terry's Electric. I don't want to commit to a timeframe, but maybe a couple of weeks, they'll be mobilizing to come in and start doing the directional bore.

Mr. Showe: They will get it done by Christmas.

Mr. Scheerer: Yeah. I got the lights working by Christmas. So, we're doing that. We're continuing sidewalk grinding as needed. There were some signs down in Parkland Square. As part of that sign drop, a speed hump ahead sign was down. Those were both reset. I did reach out to Varsity Courts, the company that we've used the last few years to resurface the tennis courts, the basketball court, as well as Nye, another recreational facility company. I didn't hear back from Varsity, but Nye was very responsive. I just don't have information on the pickleball striping for today. So, we're going to look at it and either create two courts out of one and have the permanent marks redone and/or some temporary lines or something like that. She's going to send me several examples and several options.

Mr. Mehrlich: I reached out to the girl or the guy's daughter. I guess he got sick and had to go home. I shouldn't have interrupted. I'm sorry.

Mr. Scheerer: No, no, that's all right. I'm just letting you know that we're trying to get the information.

Mr. Mehrlich: They do temporary nets when they do pickleball. People bring their own nets. In some places, you can check nets out, if a facility has them.

Mr. Scheerer: Right.

Mr. Mehrlich: So that's what they do.

Mr. Scheerer: Well, let's see what they have to say. If we don't do it this year, we can do temporary lines and maybe put something in capital for next year and actually do a dedicated line.

Ms. Zaresk: Yeah, I was going say, because if we...

Mr. Scheerer: Because once you get started, you're not going to keep people off of that court.

Ms. Zaresk: If we do one court, then that means the tennis court is going to be closed down for tennis. You cannot do both games simultaneously.

Mr. Mehrlich: Tennis hits 500 balls and they're all over both tennis courts anyhow. So, you couldn't play tennis court while someone is playing pickleball.

Ms. Zaresk: That's what I'm saying. So, if we set up one for pickleball, if that works, then we're looking at rules, if someone was there to play tennis.

Mr. Scheerer: They have to put a fence down to divide the two. Because I know the courts that St. Cloud built downtown, I went there with my daughter one day, I just turned around and left. You weren't getting on there. They had eight to ten courts there and you weren't getting on them.

Mr. Mehrlich: Pickleball or tennis?

Mr. Scheerer: Pickleball.

Mr. Mehrlich: It's like that all day long.

Mr. Scheerer: Yeah.

Mr. Mehrlich: Nobody plays tennis.

Mr. Jaisingh: Its growing. The only way to separate it from tennis, is to put up a fence, because they're going to be in each other's court and it's going to cause problems.

Ms. Zaresk: Absolutely.

Mr. Scheerer: We'll cross that bridge when we come to it. I apologize for not having that information for tonight's meeting, but it wasn't due to a lack of effort. Other than that, I can try to answer any questions you all might have.

Mr. Mehrlich: Are there any surprises in the flower beds where they're digging all of this stuff up? It's pretty straightforward?

Mr. Scheerer: Yeah. Well, I shouldn't say it's a surprise. It should be no surprise that there are some tree roots that are starting to make their way from the Viburnum hedges and the other trees in the area. I was actually out here with the crew earlier, middle to late last week, walking a couple of the areas and I found a nice size tree root and I said, please just cut that tree root right out there. So, they're going to do that.

Mr. Mehrlich: I noticed that the light cans are really high when you get all of the brush out of there and everything else.

Ms. Zaresk: Yeah.

Mr. Scheerer: There's like a three-tier approach. You have a Podocarpus that's going to be right up against the sign itself. Then you have some Arboricola Trinettes, which are the gold green

plants. We also have the Dwarf Ixoras on either side as accents. They also put in an Elaeocarpus, which is a Japanese blueberry tree, on either side. They take forever to grow, but when they do, they grow really good. They're a plant that can be a tree that can be shaped. So, we'll keep it conifer, like. Unlike the two we have where we took out the Palm trees behind the gate at Lakeshore, those two giant trees are actually Japanese Blueberry trees.

Mr. Mehrlich: Oh wow.

Mr. Scheerer: Yeah. They're a great tree. It's going to take several years for these plants to grow in, especially the Podocarpus up against the sign. We're going to keep it below the sign wall. Then if we need to re-modify the lights in any way, shape or form, it would be nice if we get it up, so that the only thing you see is the stem and the head of the light, instead of the actual base itself. So, any modifications to that, we'll do.

Mr. Mehrlich: It's exciting to see it done.

Mr. Scheerer: Yeah and we'll continue it. Like I said, we're going to go across the street and down to Strathmore next. We'll probably work our way down to Knightsbridge, and then really it's just Somerset and Parkland Square, because the other two, I think look really good.

Mr. Jaisingh: Are they going to hit that island piece in the middle of the road across from Club Villas?

Mr. Scheerer: Well, they're doing the two right now, as you can see and we'll continue.

Mr. Jaisingh: I saw them do it all the way down to there.

Mr. Scheerer: But the one down by Club Villas is more sod and grass. I had no plans for that, unless you want me to.

Mr. Jaisingh: No, no. It's right by the pond, as soon as you come in and pass Club Villas. There's one stretch in the middle of the road that's left.

Mr. Scheerer: We'll take care of all the plants in the middle of the roads, but the one directly by the golf course where the speed bump is in the middle of the road with the grass and the big Magnolia, we're going to leave that one alone. But we'll work our way all the way down, again with the main focus being the entrance to all of the neighborhoods. I think the Holly that they planted in there, hopefully will do well, as long as we can keep them driving through.

Mr. Mehrlich: Are they comfortable with their bid for what they're doing? Do they feel like they under bid it or they happy with what they're doing?

Mr. Scheerer: I think they're happy. When I talked to John, he told me, "If you see something you don't like, let me know and we'll just flip flop it around." Jason looked at it today. If y'all can just keep an eye on it and once they get the sod, flowers and get the mulch in. I think you'll see a different look at that. Then I'll have to make sure that the sides look good, because the new landscape will look great and the sides will look ugly. That's all I have. Thank you.

Mr. Mehrlich: It looks good.

Mr. Scheerer: I'm glad you like it.

SEVENTH ORDER OF BUSINESS

Supervisor's Requests

Ms. Zaresk: Are there any Supervisor's Requests.

Mr. Jaisingh: I have a request. The parcel from the county for the traffic light easement check that we received, what was that check amount?

Mr. Showe: \$17,000.

Mr. Jaisingh: I would make a motion that we transfer the funds into the landscaping refurbishing line item.

Mr. Showe: I think we're actually going to use that to fix the lights.

Mr. Jaisingh: They never compensated us for cutting our line?

Mr. Showe: That's the compensation.

Mr. Jaisingh: Oh, that was it.

Mr. Showe: Yeah. It just took us several months.

Mr. Scheerer: What we did was, when we received the quote for the directional bore, the county agreed to buy the easement from the District for the amount that you received. So that's going to go help cover some of the cost. Because we're upgrading the lights on both the entry sides too, not with that money, but with my sign fund.

Mr. Showe: But we did allocate the \$132,000 that's in the budget for landscape upgrades, from the collection that we made, from the sale of those other properties.

Mr. Jaisingh: I just want to keep funding it for as long as we can.

Mr. Scheerer: I'm hoping we can get all of the neighborhoods done with the money that you allocated for this project and save some too. So, we'll see.

Mr. Mehrlich: Nothing from me. The place looks good. Thank you.

Ms. Zaresk: Is there anything else? Hearing none.

EIGHTH ORDER OF BUSINESS

Next Meeting Date – March 25, 2025

The next meeting was scheduled for March 25th.

NINTH ORDER OF BUSINESS

Adjournment

Ms. Zaresk adjourned the meeting.

Secretary/Assistant Secretary

Chairman/Vice Chairman